CANTON AMATEUR RADIO CLUB

MEETING DATE: December 19, 2018

CALLED TO ORDER BY: President Dale Lamm (NX8J) at 7:34pm

After the Pledge of Allegiance, a round of introductions took place with 22 in attendance.

We had one guest Dan Wolf (KN4FYR) who just recently moved to North Canton after retiring from Army. He has had his license for about 1 year.

Treasurer's Report was given by Roger Gray (W8VE). A motion was made by Bill Hannon (N8PW) and seconded by Justin Corner (W8JKC) to accept the Treasurer's Report as amended to reflect that the November 50/50 amount was short by \$.50. MOTION PASSED

Secretary's Report with the Minutes from the November 21, 2018 meeting was emailed to all members. A motion was made by Les Myers (KK8K) and seconded by Bryon Berger (KF8UN) to accept the minutes as published. MOTION PASSED

Correspondence:

- 1. Two hams recently passed away: NickPavlis K8DNZ and Evan Daggett W8LVL.
- 2. The Canton Chapter #21 Quarter Century Wireless Association (QCWA) meets for lunch at Tim's Tavern located at 3323 Parkway St., NW in Canton at 12 noon on the last Wednesday of every month. All Radio Amateurs are invited to attend. Hope to see you on December 26th.
- 3. The CARC Members & Friends breakfast is held the second Saturday of each month at Menches Bros. Restaurant located at 4887 West Tuscarawas St. in Canton at 8:30am. Hope to see you on January 12th.
- 4. The Annual CARC Awards Banquet and the January Business Meeting will be Wednesday, January 16th at Tozzi's on 12th located at 4210 12th Street NW in Canton. Social hour will begin at 6pm with dinner at 6:30pm. Mel (W8MV) will share the details of his recent visit to the Kingdom of Bhutan for the program. If you haven't already done so, please make your reservations ASAP with Dale Lamm (NX8J)
- 5. We got confirmation that we will have a table at the Tusco Amateur Radio Club Ham Fest to be held on Sunday, January 27, 2019 at 965 N. Wooster Ave. in Strasburg, Ohio. If any CARC member has something to sell they are free to use our table if there is room.

Old Business: None

New Business:

- 1. Dues are due now.
- 2. The Scores for Field Day this year are in and Bill Hannon (N8PW) was 1st in his class for the 2nd year in a row.
- 3. The Massillon Radio Club beat us in field day this year and a request was made to give them the trophy back. There was some discussion about doing this.

Repeater Update: Ted Armstrong (K8TWA) reported that everything is OK with our repeater.

Venture Crew Update: Jeff Corbet from Stark County Library would like a demo of Ham Radio for some school children. If there is enough interest this could grow into something more. Do we have any volunteers to help? There is no date set yet, but it would be sometime next summer. Dennis Moriarty (K8AGB), Dale Lamm (NX8J) and Byron Berger (KF8UN) volunteered to help put this demonstration on.

Open Mic:

Roger Gray (W8VE) was over at Ted Armstrong's (K8TWA) house where he showed Roger his go-to-box containing several radios, power supply antennae etc. Roger was very impressed and asked that Ted bring it to a meeting some time to show everyone.

The 50/50 Drawing jackpot of \$29.00 was won by Jeff Voltz (KE8BKP) who returned his portion (\$14.50) to the club.

A Motion to Adjourn was made by Justin Corner (W8JKC) and seconded by Bill Hannon (N8PW). The MOTION PASSED and the meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.

Program: There was no real program tonight, just lots of good food to eat as we watched U-Tube videos of some crazy man trying to shock himself all the time.

Submitted by Doug Bower (KD8RDY), Club Secretary

(NOTE: Updated on January 11, 2019 to correct a typo in Bryon Berger's call sign)